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Published by the Office of Public Relations, Ext. 208 

Vol. 15 No. 3 October 4, 1984 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

SALVE REGINA TO HOST FIRST R.I. INTERCOLLEGIATE WOMEN'S 
DOUBLES GRASS TENNIS TOURNAMENT AT TENNIS HALL OF FAME 

Salve Regina will host the first Rhode Island 
Intercollegiate Women's Doubles Grass Tennis Tournament 
on Sunday, October 14, 11:00 a.m. at the International 
Tennis Hall of Fame in Newport. 

Salve Regina along with Bryant College, Providence 
College, Rhode Island College, Roger Williams College 
and the University of Rhode Island, will each send 
three doubles teams to the tournament. The thirty-si~, 
players will compete in three flights. 

The single-elimination tournament will utilize 
United States Tennis Association rules without officials. 
The Van Alen Simple Scoring system will be used. Trophies, 
supplied by the R.I. Association for Intercollegiate 

Athletics for Women, will be awarded to the top three schools. 

Paul Cardoza, Director of the Physical Education Department at Salve 
Regina, is Director and Coordinator of the Women's Tournament. Cardoza, 
who is also women's varsity tennis coach at Salve Regina stated, "This 
is a great opportunity not only for the women to compete,but for them 
to compete on grass in such a legendary setting as the Hall of Fame." 
The Tennis Hall of Fame will provide tournament participants with tours 
of the facility. 

The Rhode Island Intercollegiate Women's Doubles Grass Tennis 
Tournament is open to spectators. Admission is free. 

* * * 



ANNOUNCEMENTS 

EDUCATION AND SPECIAL EDUCATION MAJORS AND MINORS 

All applications for Spring Practicum/Observation and Student 
Teaching Programs must be filed with Sister Corinne Walsh (Elementary/ 
Secondary) and Special Education with Sister Kathryn Murphy by Thursday, 
October 4. Applications may be picked up at Angelus Hall outside rooms 
205 and 206. Students who are seeking dual certification in both 
Elementary and Special Education must fill out both applications. 

* * * 

The committee on Admission and Retention in Teacher Education 
Programs will meet October 15 at 1:30 p.m. Sister Kathryn will 
serve as Chairperson of this committee for the next year. 

* * * 

NURSING CAREER DAY 

The Career Planning and Placement Office is sponsoring a Nursing 
Career Day on Wednesday, November 7 from 10:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. at 
Ochre Court. 

* * * 

SALVE REGINA AWARDED GRANT 

The George I. Allen Trust, located in Worcester, Mass., recently 
awarded the College a grant of $5,000 for the Nursing Department. The 
gr~nt is restricted for the purchase of computer equipment. 

* * * 

APPALACHIAN STATE UNIVERSITY TO OFFER HOUSING 

As a result of the joint program offered in the summer, Appalachian 
State University has extended an invitation to the faculty, staff and 
students of Salve to be able to use ASU's houses of residence in New 
York City and Washington, D.C. The priority use of the houses is for 
faculty attending conferences/academic meetings or conducting research 
in the D.C. or New York area. 

The rates for staying at the New York Loft or Appalachian House 
are $10.00 per person per night, $20.00 per couple and $4.00 for each 
child per night. For further information and reservation blanks, please 
see brochures located in the Faculty Service area or call Sister Maria 
Joan O'Neil, Associate Dean, extension 382. 

We are grateful to ASU for their offer, and look forward to our 
continued cooperative efforts together. 

* * * 



ANNOUNCEMENTS 

A DAY TRIP TO BOSTON! 

A bus will leave Miley Hall on Saturday, October 6 at 8:00 p.m. 
and return that evening at 7:00. Round-trip fare per person is $6.50. 
Payment and release forms must be turned into the College Activities 
Office as soon as possible. Reserve your seat now 
and be at Miley Hall on Saturday, October 6 no later than 7:45 a.m. ! 
For more information contact the College Activities Office at ext. 
332 or 435. 

* * * 

BLOOD DRIVE 

College Health Services will be holding a Blood Drive on Wednesday, 
October 10 from 11:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. in the O'Hare Student Lounge. 
The College drive is in conjunction with the R.I. Blood Center. 

Individuals who donate are entitled to receive blood any time 
during the year if the need arises. Their immediate family and 
grandparents are also eligible for the same benefits. 

Student response to blodd drives in recent years has been excellent. 
The Health Services Office hopes for a stronger showing from faculty 
and staff on October 10! 

* * * 

DANCE MARATHON 

Salve Regina's Annual Dance Marathon has been scheduled for 
Friday, November 16 through Saturday, November 17. This year's mara­
thon will benefit "A Wish Come True, Inc." - a charitable organization 
that raises funds to grant the happy wishes of terminally ill children. 

For those people physically unable to dance, a "Rockathon" will 
be held in conjunction with the Dance Marathon. Rockathon participants 
will "rock the night away" in rocking chairs. 

Any student, faculty and staff member interested in dancing or 
rocking should contact the College Activities Office, Miley Hall at 
extension 332 or 435. The marathon will begin at 7:00 p.m. on Friday 
and end at 3:00 p.m. on Saturday for a total of 20 hours. 

All marathon participants are asked to attend a meeting on 
Monday, October 15 at 3:00 p.m. in the College Activities Office. 

* * * 



ANNOUNCEMENTS 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! 

Mass will be offered each Wednesday morning at 7:00 a.m. in the 
Ochre Court Chapel. Volunteers are needed for planning this weekly 
liturgy and arranging for breakfast following. Please contact Sister 
Ann Nelson if you would like to help. 

* * * 

I.D. CARDS 

All students who have not picked up tlEir identification cards 
are requested to do so at the College Security/Safety Office. 

LIBRARY SCHEDULE 
Saturday 
Sunday 
Monday 

* * * 

October 6 
October 7 
October 8 

12 noon - 5 p.m. 
12 noon - 9 p.m. 
2 p.m. - 10 p.m. 

Regular schedule resumes 8 a.m. on Tuesday, October 9. 

* * * 
FACULTY NEWS 

Dr. Thomas Day, Chairman of the Music Department, composed the 
fanfares and interludes performed at the special College Convocation 
held on September 19, commemorating the 50th Anniversary of the Salve 
Regina College Charter. The music lent a special touch to a memorable 
event. 

Jay Lacouture, Chairman of the Art Department at Salve Regina, will 
be a visiting artist at the American Craft Museum in New York City 
from October 16-18. He is one of six ceramic artists invited by the 
museum to participate in its "Meet the Artist" series. These artists 
will discuss their work as well as demonstrate raku and smoke techniques. 

Mr. Lacouture's visit is in conjunction with the traveling ceramic 
exhibition from Raku and Smoke North America, a contemporary exhibit 
which he originally curated at the Newport Art Museum for six weeks 
last spring. Twenty-two pieces from the Newport show were chosen by 
Mr. Lacouture and Paul Smith, director of the American Craft Museum 
for the New York exhibition which will run through November 3, 1984. 

Sister Arlene Woods of the Art Department is now showing her work 
at a one-person show in New York at St. John University's Gallery 300. 
The exhibition, entitled "European Travel Series," will run through the 
beginning of October. 

* * * 

NEXT NEWSBULLETIN DEADLINE: Friday, October 12 at 11:30 a.m. 
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